Fox Valley Golf Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Tuesday July 20, 2010 

Present: Ken Scott, Mike Zwiebel, Neil Roberts, Rich Scott, John Bauman, Dick Rasmussen, John Torrison, Janet Charlesworth, Steve Nockerts, Bryan Mulry, Doug West, Ed Bekx

Excused:   Jamie Loehnis 

Absent:   None

The meeting was called to order by President West at 7:00pm.  

Minutes:  The minutes of the June 15, 2010 board meeting were approved via e-mail. 

Correspondence:   Doug received thank you letters from the Pat Haak outing and the Sommercorn outing.    

Treasurer Report:  The finance committee prepared the following written report:

Fox Valley Golf Club

Treasurer’s Report

July 20, 2010

From:  Rich Scott


Treasurer

The treasurer’s report is for the first eight months of fiscal 2010 which are November through June of 2010.  Currently at this point in time we have 165 committed members who have paid something toward their membership dues.  We have 32 members who are business card members.  Last year at this time we had 182 members and Business Card Members were 6 members.  

Executive Summary:  
Total Gross Revenue for the year 2010 when compared to 2009 is about $2,000 lower right now in 2010.

Total net income for 2010 when compared to 2009 is about $41,000 lower than last year. 

Total dues revenue for 2010 when compared to 2009 is about $65,000 lower than last year. 

Bar and dining total revenue is up $48,000 over last year at this time.  

Green Fees are up over last year at this time about $9,000 most likely because of the added business card members.  

Total overall expenses are up about $39,000 over last year as we ramped up our bar and dining operations with more hours over last year and we added expenses for marketing the club.

Estimated projection of where the club will end up at the end of 2010 is that we will post a  loss of $25,000 for the fiscal year.
Detail Report:

With the committed membership of 165, we have dues revenue of approximately $485,500 adjusted for all the memberships we know we have at this time.   Last year total dues revenue for the entire year was $550,000.  I believe right now we are about $64,500 short in our dues revenue when compared to last year’s total of $550,000.  I believe the business card membership will have an effect as some of the dues paying members from last year moved to business card members.  We should see an increase in business card fees in 2010 which will help offset the current dues revenue shortfall and green fees needed by the club for the course operation.  I believe we are ahead in the business card membership about $25,000 over last year.  That means in total we are about $39,500 short from last year’s dues revenue.  

The membership marketing group has been working on additional ways to bring in new members and revenue to the club.  Their ideas and efforts will be continuing throughout the year to increase the membership of the club.  I would like to thank those members for their efforts as we continue to move the club forward financially in 2010.  

Comparing 2010 to 2009 through the first eight months of our fiscal year, our net income when compared to last year at this time would be about $40,700 behind.  The bulk of that shortfall obviously is that we are $39,500 lower in dues revenues I am estimating versus last year at this time.  Our total gross revenue currently is down about $2,000, and that is because we have picked up additional revenue of $48,000 in the bar and dining area.

The bar area has produced a small profit for the first eight months of about $22,700.  Last year the bar area had a profit of about $16,000 at this time.  In the dining area, we have a loss of about $24,800 in 2010 versus a loss in 2009 of $25,100.   I hope we should see continued improvement in the dining area the rest of 2010.  For some of the larger parties we do make a lesser profit percentage on the food, but we more than make it up in the bar area when we book larger parties.  Therefore, our margin in the dining area is a little bit lower than we would normally accept.  The real improvement I see in the dining area is that our inventory for food is $1,900 in 2010 versus $3,200 in 2009 at this time.  When we look at bar and dining as one operation, we are at a loss right now in 2010 of $2,000 versus a loss in 2009 of $8,200.  We have about a $6,200 head start on this area of the club over 2009.  This is one area of the club where we can make up for lost revenue in the golf operations area.  If we can grow the revenue and keep the margins we find acceptable, we should see a growth in profit for the club in 2010 in the bar and dining operation.   

Course costs for the first eight months of 2010 are about $11,000 less than last year.  In the pro shop area we are about $2,300 under in expenses last year.  Cart rental is up $3,800 over last year.  The cart rental could be because of those buying the cart card program.  

In the administration area of the club we are up in expenses by $7,700 when compared to 2009.  We increased payroll when we added marketing expenses for the club with Steve Nockerts dedicating some additional time in this area to help with member recruitment and booking parties at the club.  We have also spent more money in general this year marketing the club as well.  

Our current line of credit at June 30, 2010 was zero and we had cash in the bank of $40,800 which was not applied against the line of credit.  Last year at this time we were at $99,100 on the line and cash in the bank of $46,100.  So we have a positive swing currently of $93,800 from this year to last year.  Our long term debt is down over last year by $19,600 as we made payments on the mortgage and we had an increase in member notes.  If you look at our total debt to the bank and members, we are down $118,800.  That means we are still in a positive position cash flow wise for 2010.    

Summary:

June 30, 2010 is a very good indicator of where the club will end up for the fiscal 2010 year.  We are eight months into the year now and have a pretty good idea of where we will be as far as dues and established club revenue.  For the month of June, we actually did a little bit better than last year net income wise by about $1,600.  That being said, the month of July so far has been a record for rainfall, and this will have an effect on our July results.    

I assume that we will be down about $65,000 in dues revenue for 2010 over 2009.  I think we will pick up additional revenue from the Business Card members of about $40,000 that will flow through our financial statements as green fees, rental cart revenue and in the bar and dining area.  My guess is that by the end of the year our total gross revenues will be about equal to last years total gross revenues, and at the end of June we are actually within $2,000 of that being equal.  

We have reduced costs in some areas of the club, but we invested in marketing the club overall and trying to attract new members as well.  

If I had to venture a guess on where we will end up at the end of this year for 2010, I think this is what will happen.  I believe in the bar and dining area we will net about $10,000 over last years profitable operation.   I think we will again be down in the course operations revenue.  I think our revenue from outings will be about the same or up a little bit down from last year.  We are spending more this year on marketing the club and those results don’t happen in just one year, but over a period of a few years.  Therefore, our expenses in the administration area are up a little over last year.  Course expenses appear to be holding their own from last year, so that leads me to believe we will be about equal to last year the rest of the way through. 

Looking at where we are at currently when compared to last year, I think we could end up with a net loss for the year of about $25,000, however, the weather in July can greatly effect us and increase the loss for fiscal 2010.  From a cash flow standpoint, I think we will be in a positive position as we will pay down debt in the $70,000 to $100,000 range.  However, as we move forward during the next three months we could lower that expected loss if we attract new members, increase bar and dining revenue, and increase play from outside of the current membership.  We could also get closer to breakeven if we have increased patronage from club members as well.  The food and quality have improved for the club in the dining area.  This also helps the bar area as well.  I think we have that part of our operation in a much better condition than it was a few years ago.  

What we need to look at now is can we improve the profitability of the course related revenue and costs of the club?  That is the next area we need to address for the profitability of the club for this year and in the future.  That is the major area where we can make improvements to increase profitability.      

Greens and Grounds: Rain, rain and more rain has flooded the course.  When the water subsides Scott will address any damage and will get the course back into shape.  Scott will have to be cautious when it comes to cutting the greens for awhile as the grass has been stressed and we do not want to kill off the greens.  Members should expect the greens to be a little slower for awhile as we come out of this flooded condition.  
Golf Activities: Janet Charlesworth reported that due to the closing of the course, a few events will have to be rescheduled.  The committee will look at which events will be rescheduled and how to do it.  The Fox Fun Day is coming up soon and Patti Ohme is collecting prizes and donations for the event.  Information regarding the event will come out soon.
Bar and Dining:    Dick Rasmussen reported that all is well and he has an item he would like to discuss in an executive session.  

Building Committee:  John Torrison reported some basement pipes had to be repaired at a cost of $700-$800.  The ice machine has problems with the compressor locking up.  The bar area air conditioning air flow will be looked at to determine if it can become more efficient.  

Ladies Committee:   The ladies fundraiser was a success and they raised $2800.00 for the Community Blood Center.  Thank you to all the ladies who helped make the event a success.  
Policy, Bylaws and Member Service Committee:   Policy 4.3 regarding men and ladies day will formally approved by the board with a motion by Roberts and a second by Zwiebel.  M/C.  The new policy reads as follows:

4.3 MEN AND LADIES DAY – During the regular season (The ladies opener thru the men’s closer) tee times and use of clubhouse facilities between 11:00 and 4:00 will the restricted to women only on Wednesday and men only on Thursday.  Tee times and use of clubhouse facilities before 11:00 and after 4:00 will be open to all, with women receiving preference on Wednesday and Men on Thursday.  Men, women and juniors are allowed to use the practice facilities at anytime on Wednesday and Thursday. (updated July 20, 2010)

Member Relations Committee: Steve Nockerts presented a promotional program to the board entitled the “Fox Sampler.”  The promotions intent is to make the public more aware of Fox Valley by allowing them to sample the club with a one month membership to see what we are all about.  The timing for this promotion in now, while we are still in midseason.  The promotion will have radio and TV spots.  The committee moved to spend $8500.00 to promote the club with a second by Zwiebel.  M/C.       
Personnel and Insurance:   Nothing to report.    

Old Business:  None  

New Business:  None  

Next Meeting:  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday August 24, 2010 at 7:00pm.  

Adjourn:  Motion Bauman second by Rasmussen M/C.

Executive Session:   Rasmussen asked for an executive session. 

Respectfully Submitted:  

Edward Bekx

Secretary to the Board of Directors

